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SLT Minutes October 21, 2020      Time: 4:00-5:09pm
	Attendees:

	Principal: Jason Vanderwalker              


 
                                                                                            Parent Coordinator: Concetta Scalici

	                                                                                                                                                                                                               UFT Rep: Jaime Kurtzman 

	Teacher: Carly McCartney                                                                                                                                                               Teacher: Stephen Eller

	Parents: Lillian Esposito, Cynthia Demonte , Ronnye Hightower                                                                                           Students: Abigail Cortez, Arianye Puello


Proceedings
Welcome & meeting called to order at 4:05pm by Ms. Esposito  
 
· Mr. Vanderwalker addressed the following: 
· The CEP timeline and the initial goals set in June.  
· Reviewed the data from the spring, which helped formulate the initial goals as well as the goals for the areas of concentration. 
· The current revision process and stages of the goals, specifically for English Language Learners and Students with Disabilities.
· For the November meeting, the goal is to be able to present the steps to be taken in order to monitor the process of the goals.
· The need to continually reassess if the goals represent the entire student populations which we serve..
 
· Mrs. Esposito asked the about following: 
· How the CEP goals will be affected by the possibility of not having Regents exams. 
· The ELL goals survey response example number two.
· Mr. Vanderwalker explained the rationale for the wording in example two.
  
· Mrs. Esposito and Mr. Vanderwalker co commented about PTA meeting;
· Mrs. Esposito is the agent for the Parent Advisory Committee and Ms. Ponce is the alternate.
· The committee will determine how to spend the 1% Title money allocated for parents.
· The committee will collaborate on plans and events to spend the money.
· Our school’s Title 1 money is used for a school-wide program to support our students.
· The school has a Title 1 rollover of $35,000 from last year, which was spent on Skedula and other instructional supports.
· Title 1 funding presents the restrictions and spending opportunities.
 
· Mrs. Kurtzman gave the Teacher/UFT update  
· Teachers are working hard and adapting to the constantly changing DOE guidelines.  
· There are normal frustrations being felt across the board due the Pandemic.  
· Mr. Eller stated that teachers are focusing on meeting their students’ needs and working together to alleviate stress and anxiety that the students are feeling their schedule changes and thanked the parents for their patience during this time. 
· Mrs. Esposito asked how teachers and all staff are dealing with the extra stress this year brings with it. 
· Mrs. McCartney gave us an update on upcoming student activities, such as Halloween Night.
 
· Principal’s update: 
· Our current enrollment is 622.  Our desired number is 630.  We are above last year’s register.
· Of the 622, as of September 30th, we had 330 fully remote students (44% of our school). 
· As of October 21st, we have 382 fully remote students (a little over 60%).
· We are short two ICT Special Ed teachers and one ELL teacher.  We have the funds for the position, but lack the candidates for them.
· AP for All funding was not eliminated.
· Virtual Town Hall Curriculum Night.
· There is still no final determination on teacher evaluations; however, non-evaluative walk-throughs are occurring to help with planning and instructional practices.
 
· Parent update by Mrs. Esposito 
· Mrs. Hightower is a new member of SLT and Mrs. Demonte is a returning member. 
· Mrs. Hightower introduced herself.
· Mrs. Demonte asked about plans for rings and caps and gowns.
· Mrs. Demonte expressed her gratitude to the Veritas staff.
 
· Student Update by Abigail Esposito and Arianye Puello
· Remote/blended learning is stressful.  Students are adjusting to changes.  It is a process to adapt to the new way of learning.  
· Being in contact with teachers, guidance counselors is important.
· Abigail asked about the possibility of having an outside graduation this year.
· Arianye asked about the dates for open enrollment for students who want to opt out of fully remote learning.
 
· New Business 
· Mr. Vanderwalker asked for suggestions towards future new business items, PTA fundraiser ideas, and workshop ideas. 
· Mrs. Demonte will spearhead a PTA fundraising committee
 
 Adjournment at 5:09 pm 
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